Multisite 3 – No Mutation Detected

This letter is an example of what you can write and send to relatives with a copy of your BRACAnalysis® test results.  
Dear [

]:
I recently had genetic testing to help me understand my risk of developing cancer.  I was tested for three specific inherited changes (mutations) in two genes called BRCA1 and BRCA2.  These three mutations are most commonly seen in individuals with Ashkenazi (Eastern European) Jewish ancestry and cause most cases of hereditary breast and ovarian cancer in people with this background.  My test did not find any of the three mutations.  
[Use the following paragraph if you were tested because a mutation was previously identified in your family:]

I had this test because one of the three mutations was previously identified in our family.  It is recommended that people with our Ashkenazi Jewish ancestry be tested for all three mutations even if one has been previously identified.  My test did not find the mutation that runs in our family nor either of the other two mutations. This means that I do not have the significantly increased risks of breast and ovarian cancer associated with these mutations. However, my result does not eliminate the general population risks for breast, ovarian and other cancers, so routine cancer screening is still important for me.  

[Use the following paragraph if you were the first person tested in the family:]
This test result reduces the likelihood of my having Hereditary Breast and Ovarian cancer but does not eliminate the possibility. There are some uncommon mutations in the BRCA1 and BRCA2 genes that this test will not detect. There may be other genes besides the ones for which I was tested which, in rare cases, cause this syndrome.  

It is possible that someone in our family may have a BRCA1 or BRCA2 mutation.  I am writing to all of the relatives who may be at risk to have a mutation because of the history of cancer in our family. You may want to talk to your doctor about whether genetic testing makes sense for you. I have included a copy of my test result with this letter which will be helpful when you are speaking with your doctor.  

You can also contact Myriad Genetic Laboratories (the laboratory that did my testing) to get more information or to find a health care professionals who is familiar with BRACAnalysis® testing.  You can either go to www.myriadtests.com or call 800-469-7423.
I hope you find this information helpful.  Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
[

]

